

Monthly Directors Report

1. Please list activities and programs completed this month that support:

a) Language Arts and Mathematics Ends Policy

MOY testing will be conducted this month in Acadience and STAR. These measurements will show student growth and identify those who are making above, below or typical growth. The data will help to adjust ROAR groups and guide classroom instruction. Additionally, grades 3-8 are giving interim RISE tests this month. This test gives teachers and students a check point for how they might perform on the end of year State test in math, reading and science. This data will be shared with the Board in the February meeting.

b) Science, Arts, and Technology Ends policy

Teachers are continuing to teach the new Utah core in grades K-5 in science. This has been an adjustment for them and we are interested to see how student will be prepared on the interim science RISE test this month. All teachers testing have access to laptop carts and will be able to test in their rooms. We received the 255 new chromebooks we ordered in the summer. Those will be used to replace aging chromebooks that are no longer supported and add carts to 2nd grade. The Arts program is doing well. Our elementary arts have done well even during our modified schedule and we have protected them while honoring the core instruction required for students. The junior high arts programs have recorded their second Arts night and that will be shared soon once edited. Students in all grades are being given opportunities to show what they know and have learned in the Arts and Sciences of Lakeview Academy.

c) Enrollment Ends Policy –

2020-2021 Enrollment (as of 1/4/2021):

Grade	Total 2020- 2021	Spots offered	Spots accepted
K	102	156	105
1	102	71	25
2	99	79	18
3	101	59	17
4	102	72	23
5	99	56	18
6	104	37	9
7	97	57	20
8	87	21	7
9	67	18	6
Total	960	626	248

2021-2022 Lottery (as of 1/4/2021)

	Lakeview Academy					
Grade	Total	Accepted	General WL	Sibling WL	Teacher WL	
K	<u>143</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>76</u>	<u>64</u>	<u>3</u>	
1	<u>25</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>23</u>	<u>1</u>	<u>1</u>	
2	<u>21</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>20</u>	<u>1</u>	<u>0</u>	
3	<u>18</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>17</u>	<u>1</u>	<u>O</u>	
4	<u>16</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>16</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>0</u>	
5	<u>10</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>8</u>	<u>2</u>	<u>0</u>	
6	<u>5</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>5</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>0</u>	
7	<u>24</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>16</u>	8	<u>0</u>	
8	<u>6</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>5</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>1</u>	
9	<u>4</u>	<u>0</u>	<u>1</u>	<u>2</u>	<u>1</u>	
Totals:	272	0	187	79	6	

d) Parent Satisfaction Ends Policy

A parent climate survey is being crafted and should go out by the end of the month. We will share this data as it becomes available. A similar survey will be given to staff.

2. Please provide information and updates from the following departments:

- a) Business/finance/IT The business office and I have submitted all approved grants and we are seeing those progress in the system and we have been drawing funds as available.
- **b) Special Education, Business reports, Accreditation** –The RFP for outside services was submitted and we will be collecting those proposals. The review committee will share their scores with the Board in the February meeting as part of the selection process.
- c) Staff updates We hired Alora Smith to direct our elementary after school drama performance this year. We will be performing Seussical kids.
- d) COVID-19 update We have updated our procedures to align with new state guidelines. The primary change is on rules for contact tracing and quarantine. We should see fewer students required to quarantine due to possible exposures at school since our students are always in masks. We hope this will add to the consistency of their learning. The request window to return to on campus learning for 3rd term was completed and an update will be shared during the Board meeting of our current numbers.

Toot our Horn!

- 1. We had a wonderful and successful run or the Fall Drama production of Suessical. Roar to Ms. Howell and her entire cast and crew for lighting up the stage and delighting so many audience members. Great lessons were shared and we reminded "A person is a person, no matter how small."
- 2. The lottery for 2021- 2022 is open and we are pleased with the numbers so far. We continue to use social media as our primary marketing tool along with word of mouth.
- 3. Another Roar to Mr. Olsen and his crew. Over the break we rewaxed floors, shampooed carpets, disinfected "everything in sight", completed repairs and much more. We appreciate their added efforts to reduce the risk of spreading COVID-19 and helping the school look it's best.